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Knights of Columbus


      In Service to One, In Service to All

          Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937
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       Business Meeting – June 14, 2014 
I. General

· The Council was called to order at 8:07 AM by Deputy Grand Knight, Gary Mayfield.
· Opening Prayer was offered by Chris Kennedy. The role of officers was called and noted as follows (P = Present; A = Absence; E = excused)

	Title
	Status
	Title
	Status
	Title
	Status

	Chaplain
	P
	Financial Secretary
	P
	Inside Guard
	P

	Grand Knight
	E
	Treasurer
	P
	Outside Guard
	P

	Dep. Grand Knight
	P
	Lecturer
	P
	Trustee 3rd Year
	P

	Chancellor
	E
	Advocate
	P
	Trustee 2nd Year
	      P

	Recorder
	P
	Warden
	E
	Trustee 1st Year
	A


The May 10, 2014 business-meeting minutes were approved as read and published.
II. Applications for Approval – Roger Guidici/Brennan Mendus (Dennis)

Kaleb Pimmel unanimously approved.
III. Grand Knight Report – Joe 
Pennies from Heaven

Knight of the Month – Bill Miller
Family of the Month – Steve Regnier Family
    Correspondence:

Sacred Heart of Jesus Retreat (10/17- 10/19)

American Legion Golf Tournament (7/11)


Charity Golf Tournament (8/1)


Relay for Life Challenge (We do our own.)
   Remember the July Council Business Meeting has been switched from July 12th to 7PM on    
July 10th.

   We need a count for lunch at the organizational meeting.
   July 12th is beer and brats.

IV. Chaplain’s Report - Father Jim
Father Jim spoke on leisure and recreation. True leisure time needs to benefit us all. Leisure time is a gift from God and needs to be intentional. We must make the best of our time doing something we really enjoy. Recreation should renew us and give us joy. So make that time for your own well-being and happiness.
V. Treasurer’s Report – Dennis Cullen

Report handed out at meeting.

Bank Balance - $ 15,848.66

Available Funds - $ 10,493.58
VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Dennis Thumann

Report handed out at meeting  

Receipts - $ 2,335.01

Expenses - $ 1,510.83

Bank Balance - $ 15,848.66

2014-2015 budget: Chris Kennedy made a motion to approve the 2014-2015 as proposed 
 
   last month. It was seconded and unanimously approved.

John Alfeld requested $100 be given to the VA.

VII. Chancellor’s Update – Matt Yeagle
 Deacon Greg spoke about his vocation:

Deacon Greg said that he didn’t hear God calling him until he was quiet. The key is to listen. As Psalm 46 says, “Be still and know that I am God”. The KofC plays an integral part in fostering and supporting vocations. We are all called to a vocation of holiness and thankfulness. The work of the Knights is valuable and seminarians are very grateful for the support. Greg asks that we keep all the seminarians in our prayers, even the older ones.
The prayer for vocations was recited.

VIII. Committee Reports – Gary Mayfield

a. Membership – Roger Guidici/Brennan Mendus( Dennis)


1st degree August 9th possibly for Knight’s sons?? Talk with older sons about the 


   possibility. Johnny Musso and Kaleb Pimmel have committed.

b. Church Director Report – Jay Calvarese


Jay has requested help for Sunday donuts. Basically the same people do it Sunday 

   after Sunday. It is a lot of work and help is desperately needed.


Beer and Brats on July 12th and August 16th. Volunteers needed.


The Parish picnic is June 28th. The Knights will host a beer garden. Help setting 


    up and cleaning up is needed and appreciated.

c. Community Report   - Bob Luckner/Ford Fay


No date has been set for highway cleanup.


The Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities will be at King Soopers 


   September 20th , 21st , 27th, 28th.



July 19th is the day to volunteer at the Denver Rescue Mission.

d. Council Activity Report –  Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera


Peaches will be picked up August 15th and distributed the next few days.


We will be serving breakfast burritos ONLY  on June 29th.


The family social for June 20th has been cancelled.



Ron Gerber has been presenting the “Rose for Motherhood” to Baptismal 



   Families following Baptisms at Pax Christi. The program has inspiring but we 


   need other volunteers do the presentations at the many Baptisms which occur at 


   Pax Christi. Please call Ron if you are able to help with this wonderful ministry.

e. Family Report – Bill Hensen


No report.

f. Right to Life report - Mike McGinnis


During this past 40 Days for Life campaign, 11 more abortion workers left their



jobs — while faithful people were praying for them outside their workplaces. This



list includes one doctor who quit his job and asked to speak to a priest!



This brings the total number of workers abandoning the abortion industry



during 40 Days for Life campaigns up to 101.



God does answer prayers!



And, thanks to the prayers and efforts of 100,000 volunteers across 253 cities



during the recently completed 40 Days for Life campaign, we've now confirmed



reports of 728 babies saved from abortion.



Here’s what you — with God’s help — have accomplished over these last six and a



half years:




• 3,039 local 40 Days for Life campaigns




• 625,000 participants




• 17,000 churches




• 539 cities




• 24 countries




• And 8,973 lives saved



Those are 8,973 reasons for us to keep pressing on in this work!


The next internationally coordinated 40 Days for Life campaign will be:                                                         


September 24 – November 2
             g. Youth Report – Tim Pimmel/Ben Stancat


No report.


h. Newsletter – Chris Kennedy


The newsletter will be coming out in two days. Program chairs should send 


      in reports before July 1st.


Herb mentioned that pictures from events should be uploaded to the cloud.

IX. Advocate’s Report – Dave Petteys

No report.
X. Auditors and Trustees – Chris Kennedy

No Report.
XI. Lecturer – Ben Stancati
       The Rev Robert F. Houlihan, S.J. Educators Series, number 4.0, 06/14/2014

    Into the Breach With the Armor of God: US Chaplains of D-Day, 6 June 1944

             ( Material was taken from Goggle based articles and press releases.) 

Operation Overlord, the Allied planned invasion of Europe began precisely 15 minutes past midnight on 6 June 1944 with the arrival of the British and American pathfinders, followed shortly by the airborne troops.  In the predawn hours, Allied airborne armies marked the flanks, the extreme limits of the Normandy battlefield. Between them there were five invasion beaches – Utah, Omaha, Gold, Juno, and Sword. As the airborne troops fought in the hedgerows to secure objectives, the greatest sea armada the world has ever known began to assemble off the coast, over 5,000 ships carrying more than 250,000 soldiers, sailors, and coastguardsmen. At 5:50 A.M, a massive naval bombardment of German coastal positions began. Beginning at 6:30 A.M. at Omaha Beach, a few thousand men waded ashore in the first wave of the invasion. By the evening of 6 June, even at Omaha, Hitler’s Atlantic Wall had been irrevocably breached. Since much has been written about the combat operations, in celebration of the 70th anniversary of D-Day, it was decided to focus the discussion on other aspects of the operation, namely the Chaplain Corps, and four men in particular. 

One is Reverend Charles Lusher, a Baptist Minister, who joined the Army in 1943. He was chaplain of the 438th Troop Carrier Group/53rd Wing/9th Air Force. And his unit’s C-47 troop transport planes carried some of the first men to parachute into Normandy on June 6. Rev Lusher went from plane to plane until the final one had taken off, where upon he knelt down on the runway to pray.  He died on July 4, 1999. 

A second is Father Francis L Sampson, who entered the Army as a chaplain in 1942, and after Chaplain school, he joined the 501st Parachute Regiment of the 101st Airborne Division as its regimental chaplain, and would remain its chaplain for the rest of the war. Known as the “Paratrooper Padre,” he jumped into Normandy on D-Day, landing behind enemy lines in a river. He lost his communion set in the river, yet after diving to the bottom he was able to retrieve it. Captured during the Battle of the Bulge, Father Sampson would remain a POW until April 28, 1945 when he was freed by the Russian Army.  Father Sampson would eventually become Chief of Chaplains, retiring in 1971 with the rank of Brigadier General. Father Sampson. He died in 1996 at the age of 83.

The two remaining chaplains, Reverend John G. Burkhalter and Pastor George Russell Barber, were at Omaha Beach on June 6. During the course of the first day, both men tended to the spiritual needs of the dying and wounded on Omaha. From June 7 on, both chaplains assisted in preparing the dead for burial, with Chaplain Barber helping in the establishment of a national cemetery that now sits behind Omaha Beach. Each man ended up making being a chaplain a career. Reverend  Burkhalter died in 1992 and was buried at Arlington. Pastor Barber, one of the last surviving chaplains from the US landing at Omaha Beach on D-Day, died Dec 17, 2004 at the age of 90.

While each person’s story was incredibly interesting, all attempts to find a fitting ending to this saga were feeble at best, and thus fell short. Nevertheless, each chaplain saw themselves as a man of God, whose job centered on leading the men in their charge closer to God. Therefore, they would probably agree that asking all to pray that we will never see the likes of D-Day again would be a fair tribute to those that have passed, those still living, and those yet to be born.   

XII. Unfinished Business -  


The slate of officers was presented:


Slate of Officers – 





Grand Knight - Joe Musso





Deputy Grand Knight - Gary Mayfield





Appointed Financial Secretary - Dennis Thumann





Treasure - Dennis Cullen





Chancellor – Bill Hensen





Recorder - Mike McGinnis





Advocate - Dave Petteys





Warden - Tony Yarosh





Inside Guard - Ben Stancati





Outside Guard - Jay Calvarese





1 Year Trustee - Ron Rietch





2 Year Trustee - Chris Kennedy





3 Year Trustee - Paul Sciera

   
Lecturer - Ben Stancati
 Gary asked (3 times) if there were any other nominations. Chris Kennedy then moved that nominations be closed. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously. Then Chris moved that the nominations be voted on. The slate as stands was voted and unanimously approved.
XIII. New Business  

Fundraisers: Possible fundraisers were suggested. (Tony)


         1) Hawaiian Luau



         2) Pulled pork sandwiches after mass?


Fruit along with donuts for parents with children was suggested. It was discussed and 
   
    some peeled fruit (bananas) might be offered.


Father Jim mentioned that the Knight’s billboard would be moved over by the restrooms 
 
    and that there will be a religious goods shop set up in the front of the great hall. He 
 
    looked at a wooden case, which we will probably buy to display items.

A food bank containing nonperishable food items and soap etc. will be in the parish hall.

XIV. 4th Degree Report – Chris Kennedy

Chris Kennedy reported that the slate of officers for the fourth degree assembly would be 
 
    voted on at a short fourth degree meeting following the council meeting.

Also, Chris encouraged participation in the 4th of July parade. All knights are encouraged 
 
    to march.
 XV. Field Agent Report – 

No report.

Anyone interested in becoming an agent should contact: Thomas.smith@Kofc.org
XVI. District Deputy Report – John Lynn

No Report.
XVII.    Good of the Order  


Jim DeRose, Bridget Mosley, Loren Hansen, Michelle Cullen, Pat Wight, Joe’s sister Rosalie 
 
Ellgen, Chris Mosely’s father, Edward Mosely.
XVIII.  Chaplain’s Summation – 

Father Jim.
XIX.  Closing Prayer

Read by Chris Kennedy.
MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 
9:09 am

· minutes recorded and reported by Mike McGinnis




----- Correspondence -----
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